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Date: November 25, 2019
To: Board of Trustees, Foothill-De Anza Community College District
From: Thuy Nguyen
Re: Foothill College Facilities Master Plan Update-DRAFT



The purpose of the Facilities Master Plan update is to reflect the changes to the plan since the last revision that was approved by the Board of Trustees on October 2, 2017.  The college, through its governance process with the Revenue and Resources Council conducted open meetings to capture such changes since 2017.  The Revenue & Resource Council also convened a college-wide townhall to seek broader feedback on the updates.  

The Hope Center study conducted in 2018 reported that of the 789 Foothill students that participated, 19% experienced homelessness in the prior year.  In June 2019, Foothill College also hosted a Summit for Student Homelessness.  This student led event documented short-term and long-term solutions to support students in need of housing.  

Thus, the major changes since the last update include areas:

· Provide transitional housing for students (and employees) who face homelessness; 
· Modernizing and renovating of existing buildings and spaces including technology upgrades to support student learning; 
· Improve accessibility and safety for students and employees; and
· Promote conservation while addressing aging systems across the campus.

Providing welcoming student spaces, renovating and modernizing classroom and labs, and creating inviting faculty and student support services locations that promote community on campus are examples of ways that Foothill College plans to make improvements with adequate funding and support.  Some of the systems that make up the Foothill campus infrastructure are decaying and are in dire need of repair and replacement while other systems are approaching the end of their useful lives and will need to be replaced in the near future.

State funding for small construction and maintenance projects, instructional equipment and library materials has diminished in recent years due to changes in state priorities and the need to fund the new Student-Centered Funding Formula (SCFF).  Foothill College continues to need:

· Instructional equipment for classes and science labs
· Student computer lab, faculty, staff and administrative computer refresh 
· Multimedia audio/visual classroom and conference room equipment


Accessibility and safety improvements in need of additional resources include campus-wide ADA access and pathway enhancements, site access and wayfinding upgrades, fire safety, security, and lighting improvements.

The full revision of Foothill College Facilities Master Plan can be found on the college’s Revenue and Resource Council webpage: https://foothill.edu/gov/revenue-and-resources/2019-20/nov08/Facilities%20Master%20Plan%20Update%202019-20%20Draft_11-5-19.pdf
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